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THE UNIVERSITY OF 

THE THIRD AGE  

MONTHLY MEETINGS 
at 2.30pm at the Camden Centre  

 
 

Thursday 20th September 
A Schoolgirlôs War 
A talk by Mary Smith 

 

Thursday 18th October 
The Short-Haired Bumblebee 

A Talk by Dr Nikki Gammans 
 

MONTHLY COFFEE 
MORNINGS 

at Trinity from 10.30 ï 12.00 

 

Friday 28th September 
 

 
 

Friday 26th October 
 

OUR 
 

There will be outings on:  
 

 

18th September 
Arundel Castle 

 

12th & 13th October 
One night stopover 

To Blenheim, Oxford etc. 
 

 

CHAIRMANôS UPDATE 

 

Iôm writing this on the last day of August and hope that the 
majority of you will have renewed your membership by the time 
you read this newsletter.  Everyone should have received a 
letter inviting them to renew, so please let me know if you did 
not get one. 
 

The national conference and AGM was as interesting and 
rewarding as Iôd hoped.  I spoke to many other U3As and came 
back with lots of ideas in my notebook.  I will be discussing 
them with our committee and hopefully we will be able to put 
some of them into action.  I was interested to find out that the 
U3A has its own official YouTube channel, where you can see 
videos describing the U3A and examples of groups run by other 
U3As.  The link is here. 
 

The workshops were run by 3 National Office staff, supported 
by volunteers and I was very impressed by all the effort that 
they put into our organisation.  We often think of NO as some 
large anonymous office, but it only has 8 employees and some 
of them are part-time.   
 

From the Chairman, Treasurer and Regional Trustees who 
make up the National Executive Committee, down to all the 
other people who volunteered to help run the conference, it was 
a great example of how participative the U3A is.  This makes it 
ironic that the biggest problem we all face is persuading 
members to volunteer. 
 

... And as you will see on page 4, we are still hoping that 
someone will volunteer as Outing Coordinator. Our outings 

are always so popular that it would be a great pity if we were 
unable to continue offering them. 
 

Sue Brimlow, Chairman, Tel: 01892 863691 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
    

http://www.tunbridgewellsu3a.org/
https://www.youtube.com/user/TheU3a/featured
mailto:suebrimlow@btinternet.com
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IMPORTANT MESSAGES FROM THE CHAIRMAN 

 

 

HAVE YOU RENEWED YET? 
 

Thank you to the hundreds of members who have already returned their renewal forms and 
have either set up direct debits, paid online or sent cheques.  Donôt forget that we wonôt be 
presenting your cheques until the middle of September, to avoid having to write out refund 
cheques. 
 

Are you one of the members who still have the renewal form and letter in their óto-doô pile?  We 
would be grateful if you could complete the form and return it as soon as possible.  Donôt forget 
to tick the data protection and privacy boxes too and sign the form.   
 

If you have any problems in the renewal process, please contact the Membership Champions 
that were listed in the letter.  Also, this is the correct link to be able to access the memberôs 
portal in Beacon, using the information in the letter.  Please do use exactly what was printed 
too. 
 

We wonôt be sending out reminders until weôve processed the payments, and with your 
cooperation, hopefully we wonôt have to send out many. 
 

Sue Brimlow 
 

 

 

 

HAVE YOU BEEN TO A NEW MEMBERSô MEETING? 
 

Have you joined in the last year and couldnôt make our last New Membersô Meeting?  Weôve 
sent out invitations to new members who have joined since our last one in April, but other 
ónewishô members are welcome too.   
 

If you are one of these, we would like to extend an invitation to you.   The meeting is in the Main 
Hall at the Camden Centre on Tuesday September 25th from 2.45 to 4 and I will be giving a 
short introduction at 3pm.  It will be an opportunity to meet your committee and some of our 
many Group Contacts, whilst you enjoy some refreshments. 
 

Please let me know by email or phone (01892 863691) if you can make it, so we know how 
many to cater for. 

Sue Brimlow 

 

 
 

 

THIRD AGE MATTERS 
 

The membership renewal form which you have recently received included an option not to 
receive the U3A magazine, Third Age Matters.   Our order to National Office for the magazine 
was placed last month and cannot now be cancelled so, if you chose not to receive it, please 
note that you will be sent one more edition before your order is stopped.  
  
With thanks for your understanding!                                                                       Sue Brimlow 

 

https://tunbridgewellsu3a.us11.list-manage.com/track/click?u=d190e07570a39e06d3b98619d&id=bde14b2e8f&e=0acabe0a73
mailto:suebrimlow@btinternet.com
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Report on Outing to the All England Lawn Tennis Club, Wimbledon 
 

Thank you to Pat assisted by Lorna for such an enjoyable outing to the Wimbledon Lawn Tennis Club.  
    
   With the weather set fine, the coach early, 47 of us arrived at 
our stop for coffee at Morden Hall Park (N.T.).   Although only a 
short walk from Morden town centre in a much built up area, it felt 
very rural.  In a beautiful park setting with the river Wandle 
meandering through, we had plenty of time to wander.  We 
walked through a rose garden and over pretty bridges.  After 
browsing the second-hand bookshop and garden centre we made 
our way to 
Wimbledon. 
   
   Once we 

had our admission lanyard tickets around our necks 
we split into 2 groups and went off with our Blue 
Badge Guides. For 90 minutes we toured the 
grounds.  Our guides were informative and 
engaging. We sat in the playersô seats in the Media 
Centre and marvelled at Centre Court.  We were 
reminded that Virginia Wade was a local Tunbridge 
Wells girl.  
   
   Lunch  was booked together in a  reserved area. 
This was leisurely and well organised. A few could 
not resist some strawberries and cream. Well, it was Wimbledon after all.   
    
                                                        In  the  afternoon  time  was  free  to  independently  visit  the Lawn Tennis  
       Museum, the largest tennis museum in the world. Here we learnt about the  
       history  of  tennis  with artefacts  going  back  to  1555.         We saw lots of  
       memorabilia  from  many  famous  tennis  players  and  of  course  the   
                  Championship trophies. Fascinating was the ghostly hologram of John McEnroe 
        reminiscing and uttering his immortal words:   ñYou cannot be serious!ò 
 

            With a prompt get away at 4pm we arrived back in Tunbridge Wells at  
        the expected time. Our coach driver Paul was extremely accommodating.  
 

Sandra McDonald 
 Photos by Stella Westrup  

 

                     The 2018 Menôs Singles Finals Scoreboard 

                                                                        (frozen until next year!) 
 
 

         Fred Perry                  
 
 

            
  The Media Centre                                                                   
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OUTINGS R.I.P.???  
 

We are on countdown to the final two outings! 
The coach trip to Arundel on Tuesday 18th September and the one night stopover on 12th and 
13th October, taking in Blenheim Palace, Oxford and Hughendon Manor will perhaps be our last.  
This year, all our outings have been very well supported and members do seem to have 
appreciated visiting a variety of places. 
                                                                                                                          

Whilst the excellent team of outing organisers may well meet in the Autumn to reflect on the 
year and to discuss ideas for 2019, there will be no outings in the future unless a Co-Ordinator 
can be found. Having undertaken this role myself for some 4 to 5 years, I can say that it is both 
enjoyable and rewarding and there must be many amongst our members (more capable than I) 
who could embrace the role of Outings Co-Ordinator.   
 

Thus, if you are a reasonably organised sort of person and could take on the admin (no 
necessity to run an outing yourself unless you choose to do so), then do come forward. 
You would have lots of support. TW U3A needs YOU!  

Pat Micklewright on behalf of the Outings Committee 
 

Contact Pat Micklewright (01892 537993) or Sue Brimlow (01892 863692) 

 

 

GROUP REPORTS 

 

DIGITAL IMAGING INTERMEDIATE GROUP II  
The Groupôs August outing was Monkôs House (NT) at Rodmell 
near Lewes but due to the opening time being 13.00, the 
attendees enjoyed coffee at the Organiserôs home before making 
their way to Sovereign Harbour, Eastbourne for lunch at Simply 
Italian. 
   Monkôs House is an 18thC weather-boarded cottage best known 
for being the country retreat of novelist Virginia Woolf who bought 
the cottage in 1919 and welcomed many visitors there, many from 
the Bloomsbury Group which comprised artists, writers and 
intellectuals associated with Cambridge University (men) and 
Kingôs College London (women).  The guests included T S Eliot,  

E M Forster, Roger Fry and Lytton Strachey who at one time lived and worked near Bloomsbury in 
London.  All held an unswerving belief in the importance of the arts. 
   During their early years of ownership, the Woolfs made many improvements and modernisations to the 
cottage and spent even more time there when their Bloomsbury flat was damaged in an air raid. The 
relaxed atmosphere of village life provided Virginia with relief from the furore of London life and it was in 
the small wooden lodge in the garden that many of her novels took shape. 
   In March 1941, Virginia committed suicide by drowning herself 
in the nearby River Ouse. Leonard, her husband, continued to 
live there and played an active part in the village life.  Upon 
Leonardôs death, the cottage was devised to a close friend who 
sold it to then University of Sussex before it was eventually 
turned over to the National Trust. 
   Although this Organiserôs SatNav worked like a dream, not all 
do so. Rodmell is accessed via the Piddinghoe Road out of 
Newhaven or via the Kingston Road (B2193) out of Lewes, 
turning off at the Abergavenny Arms. 

Tom Guy, Group Contact 
  

mailto:suebrimlow@btinternet.com
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LONDON EXPLORERS 4 

 
Good day out organised by David and 
Christine.    
 

1st stop at Holy Trinity Church, Sloane 
Square. Magnificent Arts and Crafts, 
knowledgeable guide.  
 

PM we went to Chelsea  Physic Garden. 
Amazing garden with so much there - 

well worth having a guide.   
     
 

Photo taken at the Physic Garden but 
unfortunately chopped Hans Sloaneôs 
head off!  
 

                   Suzette Elliott-West, 
                 Group Contact 

  
 
 

 LONDON EXPLORERS 6 

 

We are the newest group of London Explorers, formed in May 2018 since when weôve had two very 
different outings..  

   The first walk was along the 
Regents Canal to Little Venice with a 
small diversion to Abbey Road 
studios, via Lords Cricket ground. We 
passed a number of Blue Plaques 
amongst them Sir Joseph Bazalgette 
(Engineer who designed Londonôs 
Victorian Sewerage System), Guy 
Gibson (WW2 flying ace), Alan Turing 
(WW2 codebreaker) and Arthur Lowe. 
We stopped for lunch close to Little 
Venice at a restaurant in The Clifton 
Nurseries, a haven in the middle of the 
Warwick Avenue area of London.  
 

The second walk started at óThe Temple of Mithrasô which can be found underneath Bloombergôs 

European HQ in the City. From there up to Stratford near the Olympic Park to walk through Victoria Park, 
where the covered stone seats from the old London Bridge can be found along with a very impressive 
Victorian Water fountain (photo >).  
      

We then made our way along another 
part of the Regents Canal to where it 
meets the Thames at Limehouse Basin 
for lunch at the 17th century Grapes Pub 
now partly owned by Sir Ian McKellen. 
Following lunch we made our way to óThe 
Ragged School Museumô which was the 
first school opened in 1877 by Dr 
Barnardo to serve the children of Mile 
End with a basic education.  
  

Helen Seddon , Group Contact                                                                                        Photos by Ian Seddon 
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CROCHET GROUP 
The Crochet Group have completed their first project and here are 
some photos showing this. 
   When the group first got together they decided to start off by 
making squares and have continued to do this, improving the 
difficulty of these on the way.  The squares have now been stitched 
together and the blanket is going to be donated to óKnit for Peaceô.  
   óKnit for Peace' is an initiative of the Charities Advisory Trust 
which aims to bring women of traditionally hostile communities 
(such as Hutu and Tutsi in Rwanda or Muslim and Hindu in India) 
together to knit clothes for street children and orphans.   
   Knitters and crocheters in the UK have now become involved 
and the charity, which encourages people to give, whether it is time 

or money, now distributes to over 200 outlets, including hospitals, 
womenôs refugees, refugee drop in centres, prisons, community 
groups, and hospices as well as to developing countries.  They 
send the knitting and crochet to where it is needed.  They also 
pass on donations of yarn and needles to enable people on low 
incomes to knit or crochet. 
   If anyone has any wool or needles (knitting or crochet) they no 
longer need, I would be pleased to accept them and either use 
them in our group for another blanket we are going to make, or 
send them on.  For that or for more information about ñKnit for 
Peace, please contact me, Sue Bailey, or phone 01892 528836 

 

                                                            Sue Bailey, Group Contact 
 
 

THE LONDON CONCERTS GROUP AT THE PROMS             

 

A party  of  twelve,  some  of  whom  had  never  been  to  a Prom before, 
journeyed by train and bus  to  the Royal Albert Hall on August 7th where 
we  were seated in  the Rausing Circle.   The  Hall was  nearly full and we 
were afforded an excellent view of the choir and orchestra. 
 

The first half of the Prom was devoted to Phoenix Rising, a  colourful and 
imaginative orchestral work by the Scottish born composer Thea 
Musgrave.  Individual instruments represented different moods ï the                     
tympani representing the forces of darkness and a solo horn offstage the 
distant voice of hope.  There was some exhilarating playing by members of  the BBC Symphony 
Orchestra who were ably directed by the conductor Richard Farnes, an organ scholar of Kingôs College 
Cambridge and ex-Music Director of Opera North.  It was a delight to see 90 year old Thea Musgrave in 
the auditorium acknowledging the enthusiastic applause of both audience and musicians. 
 

The second half of the concert featured Brahmsô A German Requiem.  We                                          

were treated to a fine performance of this popular work and were 
particularly impressed by the quality of the BBC Symphony Chorus.  The 
South African soprano, Golda Schultz and the Danish bass-baritone, 
Johan Reuter sang movingly although we were not best placed in the 
Circle to fully appreciate their voices. 
 

We exited the Hall after a hugely enjoyable musical experience and 
our spirits were certainly not dampened  by  the  rain  shower that  
greeted  us  as  we  made  our  way  to the bus stop.          Fortunately, a 

                              Number 9 arrived after a short wait and we were able to arrive at Charing 
Cross in plenty of time to catch the train back home. 

Adrian Twiner, Group Contact 
          The Programme      Picture of phoenix in the Public Domain from thegraphicsfairy.com   

mailto:suebailey93@gmail.com
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PUB QUIZ GROUP 
A milestone in the history of the Pub Quiz Group 
was reached at the Beau Nash on 21st August 
with our latest win. All our winnings are donated to 
charity and a win took us to over £2000 (actually 
£2062). This week the charity benefiting to the 
tune of Ã91was the Mayorôs Charity, Tunbridge 
Wells Mental Health Resource, whilst amongst 
other charities that have been supported are 
Demelza House, RNLI and Headway.  
 

On Tuesday a team of seven answered questions 
on Geography, Film, Cockney Rhyming Slang, 
General Knowledge, Cartoons and Animations 
and Nature. Geography included a question on 
Lunar Geography; where is the Sea of 
Tranquility? And in the Film category, often a 
tricky round, the name of Audrey Hepburnôs Cat 

Members of the Pub Quiz Group  at the Beau Nash    in óBreakfast at Tiffanyôsô was called óCatô!  Orangey 
who played óCatô won a Patsy (animal Oscar) for his performance; truly.  Cockney Rhyming Slang 
brought us down to earth, with some pithy rhymes, including Pen and Ink and Farmer Giles, while 
General Knowledge had questions on Jager Bombs (a cocktail, for the uninitiated) and Estragon, a 
character in Samuel Beckettôs óWaiting for Godotô. 
 

Our nemesis is usually Cartoons and Animations, with heavy emphasis on American genre, but this 
week we saved the day with Captain Pugwashôs Crew (remember Captain Pugwash, folks?), a Womble, 
called Tobermory, Ryan, the talking dog in Family Guy and the most obscure question of the week: Who 
voiced Mr Incredible in 'The Incredibles'? It was Craig T. Nelson. Nope, can't bring him to mind.  
 

Finally on to Nature, where we had much debate about whether Walruses have pups or calves, how 
many legs Scorpions have and what is a Rattel. (Calves, 8 and Honey Badger). 
 

Our winning score  -  61 ½; Our  winning margin - ¼ of a point! Yes, that close. 
 

So for the rest of this year itôs óOnwards and Upwards.ô 
                                                                                 Dick Hoare, Group Contact 

 
 

UPDATE ON GROUPS 

 

After that lovely, warm summer we now look forward to engaging once more in all our regular 
U3A activities and I am hoping to hear your ideas for new groups which we can offer at the New 
Members Meeting at the end of the month.   Do please let me know if there is a new interest youôd 
like to see added to our list or if the group you wanted is full and a new one might be started.  
 

Designing the Future  
This group has got off to a good start and has already held some lively discussions. Last month the topic 
was Artificial Intelligence.  For each meeting a specific subject is agreed and the main proposer 
circulates materials i.e. questions and/or short articles ahead of the meeting to provide a starting point 
for debate.  The group now has a sufficient number which allows for all participants to be involved but 
David Greenhalgh is offering to take names for a waiting list and asks that you contact him if you are 
interested.  Please contact David Greenhalgh or call 01892 671737. 
 

Beginning in September:  FOLK SINGING GROUP 
Bob Kenward of the Abbey Capers band which played for our barn dance is leading this group.  
Emphasis will be on chorus songs and maximum involvement for all. No experience or sight reading 
necessary and song sheets will be provided. The first meeting is scheduled for Tuesday afternoon on the 
11th September. Further details from Bob or phone 01892 529737 (mobile 07885 642763) leaving a 
message with your phone number if Bob is not available. 

mailto:david@greenhalghco.com
mailto:bobkenward21c@gmail.com
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UPDATE ON GROUPS continued 

 

Beginning in October on 2nd and 4th Wednesday afternoons:  

A DISCUSSION COURSE ON MEDIEVAL EUROPE: its art, achievements and everyday life.   
Pat Wright an ex lecturer with NADFAS, has offered to run a course on a period which has generally had 
a bad press -  life categorised as nasty, brutish and short. Yet the achievements of our medieval 
ancestors are remarkable. Parliaments, banking, a revival of trade, wonderful cathedrals, a re-
established system of law and government, all these and much more came into being during the period. 
And how did those ancestors cope with the harsh conditions? What made them laugh, love, pursue 
lasting feuds, clear much of the landscape we enjoy today? Not many dates, just a few kings and wars 
(unavoidable!) in this course but so much humanity and a treasure house of achievement to explore. 
Perhaps those who enjoy it will think of the Middle Ages a little differently afterwards.   Please contact 
Pat Wright or 01892 750312. 
 
Groups looking for new members: 

 

CRIBBAGE The group meets every second and fourth Monday at the Trinity Theatre.  It has been a 
thriving group but is now actively seeking new members so please let Jeff know if you are interested in 
joining.  Contact Jeff Perry or 01892 532429. 
 

CROCHET A group who are making progress through helping one another and will welcome you 
whatever your level. Meetings are on the first Monday and third Wednesday of the month.  
Contact Sue Bailey 01892 528836. 
 

CYCLING GROUP  For further details of future rides, please look on the website and if youôd like to join, 
the contact is Richard Martin or 07803 267706. 
 

TEN PIN BOWLING   This is a very friendly club and you are welcome to come along and give it a go. 
Bowlers meet every Tuesday morning at Knights Park.  
Please contact Lynn Brown or phone 01892 543756 for more information. 
 
Volunteers needed: 
BEGINNERS FRENCH is looking for someone to lead this group which meets on alternate Thursday 
mornings from 10.00 to 11.30 in a central Tunbridge Wells location. Contact Jill Scott or 07710 095175. 
 

SPANISH INTERMEDIATE would welcome some help from anyone fluent in the language, maybe just 
an occasional session to come and talk with us. Meetings are on 1st and 3rd Wednesday afternoons. The 
contact is Helen Bright or 01892 527527 
 
For more information or to join new groups please contact Jan Sumner, Groups Coordinator  
                                                                                                                      or phone 01892 860554  

 

        ART APPRECIATION GROUP 2018-2019 
       

Details and  
application form for the  
Art Appreciation Session  
(2018-19) will be found  
on page 11. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The Golden Stairs  
by Edward Burne-Jones,                            
[Public domain],                                                  Mr_and_Mrs_Andrews_1748-49 by Thomas Gainsborough 
via Wikimedia Commons                                                  [Public domain], via Wikimedia Commons                                


